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Recognising excellence in our schools 
during 2023
It was a busy time in December last year with graduations and presentations 
finishing off a hardworking year at our local schools. As part of our commitment 
to supporting students we were proud to once again be involved at the Willaura 
Primary School, Lake Bolac College and Maroona Primary School presentations. 
Branch Manager Suzanne Neumann visited all the schools and presented the 
recipients with awards that help acknowledge and encourage students. We’d like 
to congratulate all the students on a 
successful year, particularly those who 
received our Community Bank Awards.
Well done to the following recipients 
who received a $100 voucher each for 
their outstanding achievements in 2023.
Olivia King (right) - Maroona Primary 
School: Academic Excellence Award
Roy Brewis (below) - Willaura Primary 
School: Numeracy Award
Scarlett Jackson (below right) - Lake 
Bolac College: Citizenship Award

Welcome to our 
Winter Newsletter
It’s hard to believe we’re already 
more than halfway through 2024, 
and with winter well and truly upon 
us, we know many of you will be 
hoping for good spring rains after 
what was an exceptionally dry 
autumn. Winter has been cold of 
course, but perfect for snuggling up 
inside with a hot chocolate, reading 
a good book or watching a movie.
Since our last newsletter our team 
has been busy both in branch 
and in our community. We have 
attended many events as well as 
going along to some of the the 
local footy and netball games. We 
hope you enjoy this edition, which 
is jammed packed with lots of 
news. Happy reading!

Winter  
2024

Top: Doesn’t this photo capture the 
beautiful essence of our district. The 
luscious green pasture, the vibrant sea 
of yellow canola, the grazing mob of 
sheep and of course Joe, the cute border 
collie who sat so well for our photo shoot 
with the spectacular Grampians as the 
backdrop.
Thank you to our wonderful community 
members; Karen McIntyre, Andrew 
Robertson, Lisa Heard, Peter Sporton, 
Lauren Economou, Remy Economou, Rob 
Guttler, Daisy McDonald, Mick Murray and 
Charlotte Millear, who generously gave up 
their time to pose for our photo shoot.
Thanks also to Lea Clark for capturing such 
wonderful photos and Heather Fleming for 
helping our photo shoot coordinator, Jo 
Byron find the perfect location and then 
assist on the day.



Willaura & District Kindergarten – Lisa 
Wills, Rowly Paterson, Neka Paterson, 
Suzanne Neumann and Twiggy 
Paterson in front

Thank you to all the community groups who 
submitted applications to our Community 
Grants Program. Nine local community groups 
and organisations have shared in over $36,000 
worth of grants, designed to support and 
enhance the lives of those living in the Willaura 
and Lake Bolac districts.
The Bank is celebrating its twentieth year of 
operation and is continuing to fulfill its pledge 
to return a portion of profits to the community 
that supports it.
Successful grant applications this year 
included funds for improvements to facilities, 
and upgrades to equipment. Funding also went 
to groups looking to celebrate history and 
strengthen community ties.
A Morning Tea with board members, staff, 
and representatives from the various groups 
was held at the Lake Bolac Business and 
Information Centre in June to celebrate the 
occasion. We loved the vibe, and hearing 
about all the great projects that we will help 
deliver. We look forward to seeing them come 
to fruition.
Chairperson of Willaura /Lake Bolac Financial 
Services Ltd, Rowly Paterson, said, “It gives us 
a lot of pleasure to be able to distribute these 
grants and sponsorships to local volunteer 
groups. We provide a banking service, and 
community support, and this is very important 
to us.”
Mr Paterson particularly noted the importance 
of local football/netball clubs, saying, “These 
Clubs are a material part of the fabric of our 
community, especially for the young.”
Nurse Practitioner Jan Miliken attended the 
Morning Tea on behalf of the Lake Bolac 
Bush Nursing Centre and said, “We are an 
integral part of the Lake Bolac community, and 
this grant is fantastic. It will be a big help in 
organising our dinner in November to celebrate 
ninety-five years of Bush Nursing service in the 
district.”
Jonothan Box was there for the SMW Rovers 
FNC, who received significant funds towards 

lighting at the Recreation Reserve. He said, 
“We’ve been working on this project for quite a 
while, and the Bank’s support has pushed it to 
the next level for us. The lights will be great, not 
only for training and matches, but they’ll also 
make a safer space for the children who play 
here”.
Children were also a focus of the grants 
at Willaura. Neka Paterson was pleased 
to represent the Willaura and District 
Kindergarten and said, “The funds will be put 
towards equipment that keeps children active 
and ensures their minds are busy.”
The Willaura Health Care Auxiliary Market was 
also a recipient, and Co-ordinator Jan Laidlaw 
said, “Our Auxiliary greatly appreciates the 
grant for our Market, which attracts visitors 
from across the entire district and raises much 
needed funds to support the residents and 
staff at Willaura Health Care.”
Rowly Paterson reflected on volunteering in 
general, saying, “It’s getting harder and harder 
to find volunteers who will make long term 
commitments, so well done to those of you 
who have given up your time and energy to 
support your organisations.”
Finally, a big shout out to our branch customers 
who bank with us at Community Bank Willaura 
and Lake Bolac. Banking with our Community 
Bank generates the income that we invest 
back into our community. We couldn’t have a 
grants and sponsorship program without your 
support, so a heartfelt 
THANK YOU for 
choosing to bank locally 
and in turn helping us to 
support the many local 
community groups in our 
district. You are a key 
part of the important 
triangle, and we truly 
appreciate your support.

*WLBFS Board Members and 
Community Bank Willaura 
and Lake Bolac Staff

2024 Grant Recipients Announced – banking locally benefits the  
local community

Grants Recipients

Lake Bolac & District Little 
Athletics Club - Western 
Zone Cross Country 2024-
2025

$2500

Lake Bolac Bush Nursing 
Centre - 95 Years of 
LBBNC Gala Dinner

$5000

Lake Bolac Memorial 
Hall - New Oven as part of 
their kitchen upgrade

$6421

Lake Bolac Music Club - 
2024 Production $2000

SMW Rovers Football/
Netball Club - Oval 
Lighting Upgrade

$9392

Wickliffe/Lake Bolac 
Football/Netball Club - 
New fridge

 $4470

Willaura & District 
Community Development 
Group - Willaura’s Big 
Night Out 2025

$1500

Willaura & District 
Kindergarten - Projector 
Package & Water Play 
Equipment

$3500

Willaura Health Care 
Auxiliary - Willaura Health 
Care Market 2025 

$1000

Lake Bolac & District Little Athletics Club – 
Rowly Paterson, Suzanne Neumann, Georgina 
Thom, Kim Thom, Charlie Thom, Alice Thom, 
Melissa Perry, Lisa Wills and Colin McKenzie

Lake Bolac Bush Nursing Centre 
– Suzanne Neumann, Rowly 
Paterson, Jan Miliken and Lisa 
Wills

Lake Bolac Memorial Hall – Lisa Wills, 
Rowly Paterson, Colin McKenzie, 
Andrew Robertson and Suzanne 
Neumann

Willaura Healthcare Auxiliary – Suzanne 
Neumann, Jo Armytage, Lisa Wills, Jan Laidlaw, 
Heather Fleming and Rowly Paterson

Willaura & District Community 
Development Group – Lisa Wills, Jo 
Byron, Heather Fleming, Suzanne 
Neumann and Rowly Paterson

Lake Bolac Football Netball Club 
– Suzanne Neumann, Tom Gibson, 
Rowly Paterson, Lyn Webster and Lisa 
Wills

SMW Rovers Football Netball 
Club – Lisa Wills, Rowly Paterson, 
Johnathon Box and Suzanne 
Neumann

Grant recipients with Board members and staff



Water Bombie Competitors getting ready for the big bomb.

Event Sponsorship – Our bank supporting your community….

It doesn’t get any better than that!
Our community is proud to sponsor many community events across our region. Here are just some of the wonderful events that we 
supported over the past six months.

Willaura Harvest Cut Out
Congratulations to everyone involved in organising the successful 
Willaura Harvest Cut Out Celebrations which were held 2nd 
February.
Harvest was tough and challenging, with heavy unseasonable 
rain falling during December and January, which reduced 
yields, damaged grain and only allowed a frustratingly small 
harvest window. The “Cut Out” was a welcome event for grain 
growers, farmers and townspeople alike. It was a chance for the 
community to come together, down tools for a bit and catch up 
with one another.
Suzanne, Jo, Lia and Jason Chuck and Alex Fraser from Rural 
Bank were happy to attend and catch up with everyone. Our 
creative artist Lia and her daughter Maggie-May and friend 
Maggie Atkinson were kept busy on the night transforming little 
ones with their face painting creations and colourful hair designs.

Live music by Bazz Music, great food provided by EV Cuisine and 
chatting to lots of locals made for a fun night out.
We were proud to sponsor the event, part of which was a prize 
for the winner of the junior water bombie competition, which was 
held at the local pool prior to the event. The winner was Jack 
Tucker, who was thrilled to have won. We hear on the grapevine 
that next year there will be a category for parents….!
Those who attended the family event were also treated to a 
wonderful display of creative photography, all taken in our own 
backyard as part of a photo competition. The competition was 
judged by ABC Radio Morning Show presenter Steve Martin, who 
was amazed by the calibre and originality of the photos that 
were submitted.
We are making great things happen in your community and that’s 
something we are excited about.

L/RAlex Fraser Team Manager Agribusiness Direct, Jason 
Chuck, Rural Bank Regional Manager and WLBFS Chairman 
Rowly Paterson down tools for a while and enjoyed getting 
to meet many locals attending the evening.

Charlotte Vallance loved the artistic 
rainbow that Lia Slattery so cleverly 
created.

L/R Jason Chuck, Rural Bank Regional Manager, Ruth Gellert, Anna Gray, 
Rob Guttler, Suzanne Neumann, Team Manager Agribusiness Direct Alex 
Fraser, WLBFS Chairman Rowly Paterson, Front Peter Sporton

Water Bombie Competition Judge Peter 
Sporton, with winner James Tucker and 
Branch Manager Suzanne Neumann.

Rob Guttler and Zac Chick enjoyed 
catching up at the Cut Out.

Welcome to our new Staff Member
We are pleased to announce that Sonia Gerrard joined our team in February as apart-time Customer Service 
Officer.
Sonia moved to Lake Bolac about five years ago with her daughter, and some of you may have come to know 
her while working at the Lake Bolac Supermarket.
She has worked in retail customer service for twenty-four years. During this time, she was an Operation’s Duty 
Manager at Bunnings in Leopold, and also the owner/operator of a butcher shop in Newcombe.
In her spare time Sonia likes to be creative and has various projects on the go. She also enjoys being outdoors 
and pottering around in her garden, and of course spending time with her family and friends.
Sonia is currently in the midst of her teller training, and we do appreciate your patience while she settles into her new role. She knows 
the importance of community engagement and hopes to be a long-term member of the Bendigo Bank community.
If you haven’t already met her, please feel free to drop into the branch and say ‘hello’ to Sonia: she’s looking forward to getting to 
know you all.



Lake Bolac Eel Festival 
The 14th Lake Bolac Eel Festival 
held on the 22nd & 23rd March 
was a great success, thanks to 
everyone involved. Our branch was 
pleased to once again support this 
bi-annual music and arts weekend 
and we congratulate the Lake 
Bolac Eel Festival committee on 
another fabulous event.
The Art Auction held on the Friday 
night sold out, with over one 
hundred and fifty guests vying for 
some thirty original artworks.
About six-hundred people attended 
the festival on Saturday, which 
included workshops, information 
stalls and plenty of delicious food 
options. The Twilight Ceremony 
was quite spectacular, and 
attendees enjoyed an innovative 
and entertaining music program.
Our community is fortunate to 
have such a diverse and interesting 
festival right here in Lake Bolac, 
and we are happy to support those 
volunteers who make it all happen.

Willaura Farm to Pub
Following a three-year break, the much-anticipated Willaura Farm 
to Pub run, walk or ride returned in February to where it all began, 
at the old Joyce farm. In 2003 it started as a challenge between 
the extended Joyce families, then the event quickly developed 
into a widely supported community day raising awareness of 
mental health and raising funds to support programs involved in it.
The unique event in the racing and social calendar was well 
supported this year with over 120 participants taking part. 
Many ran or rode the notorious Sandy Lane, and others strolled, 
or were pushed along the much gentler Yarram Gap Road to 
the finish line at the Willaura Recreation Reserve. All are to be 
commended on their efforts. There were prizes for first, second 
and third place getters in the 16.4 kilometre and 8.2 kilometre run 
or ride and novelty prizes for the 5-kilometre walk, run or ride, 
which we were proud to have sponsored.
Following the event, participants and supporters were treated to 
a sausage sizzle which was organised by the Willaura Primary 
School parents committee and some well-earned beverages 
served up by the Willaura Recreation Reserve committee.
Like the Harvest Cutout, it was also an opportunity for the 
community to come together, have a chat and meet new 

people. All profits of this year’s event were donated to One Red 
Tree Resource Centre.
Congratulations to all involved in making the day a huge success 
and we look forward to being involved again in 2025, who knows: 
maybe we’ll have a competitor or two there as well.

Damian Joyce and Mick Davis have 
been long-time supporters of the F2P.

Anna Gellert, Sarja Brain and Nick Brain cooking 
up a storm ready for the hungry participants 
when they cross the finish line.

A family affair with sisters Hannah Jenkinson, Sarah 
Heard and Phoebe Barlow who competed alongside 
younger members of their families.

L/R Rural Bank Regional Manager Jason Chuck, Sybil 
Burmeister, Anna Gray, Branch Manager Suzanne 
Neumann, W.L.B.F.S. Chairman Rowly Paterson and Team 
Manager Agribusiness Direct Alex Fraser

Sarah Guthrie and Celia Tucker on 
notorious Sandy Lane.

A tasty piece of BBQ Eel was a treat enjoyed by many - 
Photo Courtesy of Karen McIntyre

Aunty Bronwyn Razem and Roberto from the Connies

Twilight Celebration of Indigenous Dancing, led by 
Brett Clarke Kirrae Whurrung Gunditjarma Artist - Photo 
Courtesy of Karen McIntyre

Neil Murray, Warumpi Band Founding Member & Award-
Winning Song Man. Photo Courtesy of Karen McIntyre

Event Sponsorship – Our bank supporting your community…. (continued)



On the farm.... we 
are your partner 
in the paddock
Climate Report out now
The Rural Bank 
Insights team 
is pleased 
to release its 
first Climate 
Report. As an 
industry whose 
prosperity is 
heavily reliant on the climate, 
it is vital that farmers understand 
implications for their businesses for 
planning. This report is an in-depth 
compilation of likely and predicted 
scenarios that an agribusiness can 
consider and factor in to forward 
management planning.
The new report joins the stable of 
Agri Insights industry reports and 
updates that position us as experts 
in agriculture and being considered 
when farmers are looking at their 
banking needs.
To view the climate report please 
go to www.ruralbank.com.
au/knowledge-and-insights/
publications/climate-report/

Australian Farmland 
Values report out now

The Rural 
Bank Insights 
team has 
released 
the ninth 
edition of the 
Farmland 
Values 

report. This is Australia’s longest 
running analysis of the farmland 
market, tracking sales from the 
past 29 years. This report looks 
at the trends in farmland values 
in 2023 from a national, state and 
local level. Understanding these 
trends is vital for making informed 
decisions about your farming 
business’ biggest asset.
By analysing data for every 
farmland transaction in this period, 
the report provides insights on 
how lower commodity prices, drier 
seasonal conditions and higher 
interest rates have impacted the 
value of farmland in 2023. The 
Australian Farmland Values report 
is exclusively available to our Rural 
Bank Insights subscribers. 
To access the report please 
go to www.ruralbank.com.
au/knowledge-and-insights/
publications/farmland-values/
subscribe/

Willaura Healthcare Market
Held in March at the Willaura Recreation Reserve, the annual Willaura Healthcare Market 
was an outstanding success. Well over one thousand people attended and around sixty 
stall holders offered a delightful array of fresh produce, quality handmade crafts and wares, 
homemade cakes, coffee, ice-cream and artwork.
Whether visitors were seeking a bargain, or just happy to chat to others while enjoying the 
sunshine, the market had something for everyone.
Of special note this year was the stationery engine display and the working blacksmith. Both 
attracted plenty of interest from a crowd keen to learn about how it was all done ‘back in the 
olden days.’
Popular duo Ruth and Ziggy once again provided music for patrons to enjoy, and the little 
ones were kept entertained with a jumping castle.
Our Community Bank contributed $600 to the Market, which was used for children’s 
activities. We are proud to support the Auxiliary in its efforts to create such a fantastic 
community event for Willaura.
Board Chairman Rowly Paterson and Board Member Hannah Jenkinson were both involved 
in the lead up to the market and on the day, especially Hannah, who is the Auxiliary Treasurer. 
She and Rowly were very useful at setting and packing up, as well as being generally ‘on call’ 
for any jobs going.
Auxiliary President Heather Fleming said, “We are most grateful to the many volunteers, stall 
holders and attendees who come together to help the Willaura Health Care Service. It’s a 
great day out for everyone, and in the process, we raise funds to enhance the lives of our 
elderly residents and patients, and also to assist the staff who take such good care of them. 
We are especially grateful to Community Bank Willaura and Lake Bolac for its generous 
contribution to our day.”
The market is unique and has maintained its integrity and high quality ever since it 
commenced back in the early 2,000’s. We congratulate all the organisers, volunteers and 
other sponsors on a wonderful community activity.
Make sure you pop Sunday March 2nd, 2025, in your diary, and be ready for another great day 
out next year.
Together we make great things happen in your community.

Photos courtesy of East Grampians Health Service.

Heather Higgins and Auxiliary President Heather 
Fleming

Judy Paterson, Val Albert and Ruth Gellert at the 
Auxiliary stall

Jan Laidlaw and Liz Atkinson drawing the popular 
raffle

Whirley Wilson’s Car more affectionately known as the 
Southern Cloud was on display at the market

Kristin Marsh, Neka Paterson, Josie Ahearn, and  
Ali Vallance at the kinder/primary school stall

An array of vintage tractors on display kept attendees 
and in particular farmers enthused

Planning for Change
The Climate Report 2024

Proud partner

https://www.ruralbank.com.au/knowledge-and-insights/publications/climate-report/
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Our community is proud to sponsor many sporting activities across our region.

Sporting Sponsorship - Your banking supporting local sport.

Footy and netball receive $10,000 worth of support.
In addition to the grants, the Community Bank has also provided 
sponsorship of two thousand dollars each to five local Mininera 
and District League Football/Netball Clubs, including Moyston/
Willaura, Wickliffe/Lake Bolac, Tatyoon, SMW Rovers and 
Woorndoo/Mortlake. These community investments have high 
and long-term impact and are made possible by the customers 
who choose to bank with us and support the re-investment of 
bank profits into our community.
President of the Moyston Willaura FNC Jodie Pitcher was grateful 
of our partnership and said “The club appreciates the ongoing 
support from the Willaura and Lake Bolac Community Bank. The 
contribution allows us to support our Junior and Senior programs 

for both football and netball”.
Jill Wade from Woorndoo/Mortlake FNC said “The sponsorship 
support that Bendigo Bank give the Woorndoo/Mortlake 
Football Club each year goes to assisting the purchase of 
minor equipment like netballs and footballs, sporting tape and 
equipment such as tackle bags, cones and training bibs to assist 
in training. The club is very grateful for this ongoing support”.
It’s vital support like this that helps clubs stay active, healthy and 
enjoying a great winter of community sport. It helps connect 
people and recognise the impacts team sports have on the 
happiness and wellbeing of its players, members and spectators. 
And that’s something we are proud of!

Netball - Mininera and District Netball Association Junior Netball 
Squads assisted by our Community Bank
Our Community Bank was proud to support the MDNA representative teams once again this 
year. Our sponsorship included supplying each participant with a drink bottle to use during 
the competition, as well as providing funding that went towards purchasing training tops and 
hoodies for the players and coaches. We would like to congratulate all participants on their 
efforts.
The MDNA Junior Netball Squads competed at the Western Region Association Championship 
in June at Warrnambool. Coach Matthew McLeod reported that three Mininera & District 
Junior Netball teams competed over the weekend with all participants showing great team 
spirit, dedication and passion.
The Mininera U17s team had a tough day but remained competitive throughout, managing to 
come away with a win against Warrnambool & District Football/Netball League and finishing 
eighth in their division. They did the league proud, and we hope that some will return next year 
for another go.
The U15s team also had a tough day but remained determine throughout. Unfortunately, they 
did not come away with any points, finishing sixth in their division. The girls did an amazing job, 
and we hope to see most of them back next year.
The U13s team had a brilliant day out and finished third in their division, coming away with 
a win and a draw. Both games were played against the Central highlands Football/Netball 
League. The team played Ballarat Football/Netball Legue in the Semi-final, where the girls 
went down 14-7. The girls worked well together as a team and enjoyed a great day out.
On behalf of the Mininera and District Netball Association Coach Matthew McLeod said “I 
would like to thank the Willaura and Lake Bolac Community Bank for supplying drink bottles 
for all players and we’re grateful for their sponsorship which went towards purchasing training 
tops and hoodies for players and coaches. We are looking forward to next year when the 2025 
Championships are held again”.

From top:The 13 and under squad, 15 and under 
squad, and 17 and under squad

Wickliffe/Lake Bolac Football Netball Club - Ben 
Vallance, Emma Vallance, and Georgia Ford

SMW Rovers Football Netball Club – Tony Liston, 
Johnathon Box, Callum Baker, Ash Gray, Ben Tait and 
Tom Thewlis

Woorndoo/Mortlake Football Netball Club – Jordan Buckley, Tom Gough, Tyler 
Fowler, Mia Ritchie, Lucy Carmody and Elise Killen

Moyston/Willaura Football Netball Club – Jodie Pitcher, Erica Evans, Max Pedersen, 
Luke Stevens, Chelsea Wilson, Dylan Scobie and Alayna Pitcher

Tatyoon Football Netball Club – Danny Conboy and 
James Shanhun



Golfers benefit from Community Bank support
The Lake Bolac Golf Club’s annual blue ribbon women’s teams’ 
event; the Lake Bolac Cup, was contested on Friday May 17th. 
The Cup was first presented in 1980 and forty-four years on, 
Community Bank Willaura and Lake Bolac was pleased to 
sponsor it.
The Cup was contested by nineteen teams from thirteen different 
Western Victorian clubs: Beaufort, Buninyong, Camperdown, 

Chalambar, East Framlingham, Grampians, Hamilton, Mooralla, 
Parklands, Port Fairy, Timboon, Willaura and Lake Bolac. The 
East Framlingham No 1 team won and runners-up were the 
Camperdown ladies.
We congratulate the Golf Club on organising such a well-
attended and enjoyable event, and also on maintaining the 
course in such excellent condition.

A grade winner – Glenys Dixon 
with Branch Manager Suzanne 
Neumann who presented the 
trophies

C grade winner – Kathy Somerville 
with Branch Manager Suzanne 
Neumann

B grade winner – Lorraine Smyth 
with Branch Manager Suzanne 
Neumann

Winning team – East Framlingham L/R Barb Hill, 
Gwenda Malseed and Thelma Inverarity with Branch 
Manager Suzanne Neumann

Happy snaps to make you smile!

There was lots of sunshine & 
smiles back in January when 
this huge sunflower was in 
full bloom next door at Pete’s 
Bakery. Lia is a big believer in 
flower power, and she couldn’t 
help but give this gorgeous 
sunflower a hug. She had to 
stand on the step ladder to 
achieve it though!

THANKYOU Heather, Mick and Lea. We couldn’t let 2023 slip by without saying a BIG THANKYOU to Heather Fleming, Mick Murray and Lea Clark for 
volunteering their time throughout the year to help us when called upon. Heather is always willing and helpful when it comes to proofreading our newsletters 
prior to it going to print. Mick Murray keeps our little backyard at our Willaura Branch free from weeds and is our go to handyman when we need him. Lea is our 
official and “patient” staff photographer who captures our team photos and also snapped the wonderful Community photos.
We are very fortunate and grateful to have such wonderful people who are willing to volunteer their time to help us out when needed. We asked them all to pop 
in to see us before Christmas where we presented them with a small gift to say thanks.

Whoa! What a busy time of year it was leading up to Christmas last year, and the 
festivities continued at our Branch and Board Christmas Party, which allowed us to 
celebrate the end of another successful year. Thanks to our hosts Rowly and Judy 
Paterson for their hospitality and Paula Symons for the delicious feast. L/R Colin 
McKenzie, Jane Blackburn, David Hucker, Simone McDonald, Lisa Wills, Hannah 
Jenkinson, Rowly Paterson, Will Abbott, Clare Hill, Suzanne Neumann, Jo Byron.

The Lake Bolac College Annual 
Fete was held at the school 
last November and our Branch 
couldn’t resist getting involved 
once again with this wonderful 
event. Branch Manager 
Suzanne Neumann and staff 
member Lia Slattery went 
along with some cool Bendigo 
Bank helium balloons that the 
students loved. It’s always a 
special event. It’s organised 
by the students and is a great 
opportunity to buy homemade 
and artesian products and 
goodies. There were also 
lots of fun activities on offer 
which were enjoyed by all who 
attended. Congratulations to 
all involved in making the day 
a huge success and we look 
forward to being involved again 
next year.

Look who popped in to see us 
recently at our Willaura Branch. 
Our State Manager - Regional 
Victoria & Tasmania, Ashon 
Capp and our Southwest 
Victoria Regional Manager, 
Stacey O’Neill called in for a 
visit while travelling around our 
region. It was lovely to catch up 
with them.
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Helping our community Bank Safely 
Online
In April our team 
delivered face 
to face “Banking 
Safely Online” 
sessions at 
Willaura and 
Lake Bolac, 
which took 
customers 
through the 
benefits and 
importance of 
getting digitally 
connected, 
staying safe and recognising and preventing scams and fraud. The 
30-minute sessions helped many of our community members become 
better equipped to navigate the digital banking world and protect 
themselves online.
The Bank’s community focused education approach is in response to the 
growing problem of scams and fraud, with Australians losing more than 
$3 billion to scams in 2022, according to ScamWatch. The community 
focused education approach is enabling one-on-one connections 
between our bank and the public to help grow their digital capabilities, 
confidence and to help more Australians safely navigate digital banking.
If your local club or group would like to organise a session and learn more 
about digital safety, please contact our branches and our team will be 
happy to deliver it.

Just a Farmer
Have you seen this compelling 
and thought-provoking film yet? 
Written, produced and acted in by 
Tatyoon’s Leila McDougall, along 
with her husband Sean, who was 
also a producer, it portrays the 
dreadful impacts of suicide in 
rural Australia, and sheds light 
on critical mental health issues 
in farming communities. The 
film celebrates the resilience of 
farmers but at the same time 
creating an awareness about the 
importance for conversation and 
change.
We were proud to play a very small part in the film’s production by 
providing the Community Bank trailer for use by the cast and crew.
If you’d like to know more about this amazing production or watch 
the film go to www.justafarmermovie.com

Talk to us today

Suzanne Neumann 
Branch Manager 
5354 1170 or 0409 846 980 
Suzanne.Neumann@ 
bendigoadelaide.com.au

Community Bank • Willaura 

70 Main Street, Willaura VIC 3379

P 03 5354 1170

E WillauraMailbox@bendigobank.com.au

bendigobank.com.au/willaura

We’re open:
11.00am - 4.00pm Tuesday and Thursday 
9.00am - 12 noon Friday

Community Bank • Lake Bolac 

2110 Glenelg Highway, Lake Bolac VIC 3351

P 03 5350 2374

E LakeBolacMailbox@bendigobank.com.au

bendigobank.com.au/lake-bolac

We’re open:
11.00am - 4.00pm Monday and Wednesday 
2.00pm - 5.00pm Friday

 	Search ‘Willaura & Lake Bolac Community 
Bank Branches’

Directors
Rowland Paterson (Chairman), Lisa Wills (Secretary),  
David Hucker (Treasurer), Jane Blackburn,  
Andrea Armytage, Tim McDougall, Colin McKenzie,  
Edward Weatherly, Hannah Jankinson, Will Abbott

Willaura/Lake Bolac Financial Services Limited
70 Main Street, Willaura VIC 3379
ABN 83 108 159 422

Meet Simone, 
your lending 
specialist.

Make an 
appointment 
today.

Save the date!
Join us as we Community  
Bank Willaura and Lake Bolac 
celebrates 20 years!

AGM and 20 Years 

Thursday 28 November 2024

Stay tuned for more details.

https://www.justafarmermovie.com/
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/branch/vic/community-bank-willaura/
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/lake-bolac/
https://www.facebook.com/communitybankwillauralakebolac/
mailto:Suzanne.Neumann%40%0Abendigoadelaide.com.au?subject=

